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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

We support item 36, the Temporary Rental Unit Restriction Ordinance in the Lake Sherwood
area. In addition to maintaining the Lake Sherwood area as a residential community,
restricting short term rentals will aid in mitigating the potential spread of invasive species in
an environmentally sensitive area.

Timothy and Darla Bramet
2081 Trentham Road
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